
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE NOVEMBER 15, 2004

TRAFFIC INFILTRATION FOR VELMAR DRIVE AND VILLAGE GREEN

Recommendation

Councillor Bernie Di Vona recommends: 

1. That the City of Vaughan Engineering Department conduct a review of traffic infiltration onto 
Velmar Drive and Village Green along Rutherford Road and report on options and 
opportunities to implement traffic prohibitions or any other measures considered beneficial. 

2. That the review be brought back to a further Committee of the Whole within the next month 
for consideration by the City of Vaughan Council. 

3. That the request from residents on Velmar Drive be received. 

Background - Analysis and Options

Several residents have expressed concern with traffic infiltration particularly during rush hour 
periods with traffic entering Velmar Drive and Village Green at Rutherford.  They have expressed 
severe frustration, unsafe driving, and backup situations as some have accelerated and then 
slowed down at the speed hump and island and narrowing at Village Green and Velmar Drive. 

Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

3.3.1 Implement effective traffic calming measures. 

Conclusion

That the City of Vaughan receive the requests from the residents of Velmar Drive and refer it to 
the City of Vaughan Engineering Department for a traffic control study to analyze and solve the 
increased traffic problem on Velmar Drive north of Village Green to Rutherford Road.  

Attachments

Letter- Dated September 27, 2004 from Mr. Giovanni Losiggio 

Report prepared by:

Laura Borello-D’Avino, Council Administrative Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Ward-3 








